
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS 

TAX AND DOG LICENSE COLLECTION INFORMATION 

PLEASE MAIL ALL TAX PAYMENTS AND DOG LICENSES TO 

TOWN OF TWO RIVERS 

7650 CTH “O” 

TWO RIVERS, WI 54241 

 

Please send along the correct stub of each tax bill you are paying to ensure each parcel gets the proper payment.  You 

can combine parcels on one check.  IF YOU WISH A RECEIPT, PLEASE ENCLOSE A SELF-ADDRESSED 

STAMPED ENVELOPE, OR A RECEIPT WILL NOT BE MAILED BACK.  If you have an escrow check, 

make sure it is made out to the Town of Two Rivers.   If it is for more than your tax payment, advise your mortgage 

company to issue a check for the correct amount. No refunds will be made for amounts equal to or less than $3.00. 

ALL TAX PAYMENTS MADE PRIOR TO JANUARY 31 ARE TO BE MADE AND SENT TO THE 

TOWN OF TWO RIVERS, NOT MANITOWOC COUNTY! 

Please remember to mail your payment prior to January 31, 2024 to: 

7650 CTH O 

TWO RIVERS, WI 54241  

You may also drop your tax bill with payment (no cash please) in the secure, locked mailbox that is 

located halfway up the driveway on the right-hand side and clearly marked Town of Two Rivers at 

the above address.  This box is checked daily. 

If you would like a receipt, please include A SELF-ADDRESSED, STAMPED ENVELOPE 

or a receipt will NOT be returned to you. 
 

  TOWN OF TWO RIVERS 

  2023 TAX RATE LEVY 

 PER $1,000 OF ASSESSED VALUATION 

STATE         . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . .   $   .000000 

COUNTY    . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.177071 

LOCAL       . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 1.321851 

LTC           . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   .572696 

MANITOWOC SCHOOL    . . . . . . . . . . 5.287268 

MISHICOT SCHOOL         . . . . . . . . . . 5.038447 

TWO RIVERS SCHOOL     . . . . . . . . . . 5.383400 

  

 COMBINED TOTAL RATE PER $1,000  

     FOR EACH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

MANITOWOC SCHOOL DISTRICT  . . . . . . 11.358886 

MISHICOT SCHOOL DISTRICT       . . . . . . 11.110065 

TWO RIVERS SCHOOL DISTRICT   . . . . . .     11.455018 

 

 

 

 

    ***SPECIAL NOTE*** 

This year our Town Clerk/Treasurer will be  

collecting tax payments and dog licenses in  

person at the Town Hall, 6525 CTH B Shoto  

on the following dates and times: 

Saturday, Dec. 30, 2023 11am to 2pm 

Wednesday, Jan. 31, 2024 2pm to 6pm 

 

Please remember to bring your tax bill, dog   

information (if you are getting dog license) and 

check or exact amount of cash with you, the 

Clerk/Treasurer will not be able to  

make change!



Dog license information 

Pursuant to Wisconsin statutes 174.052, all dogs must have rabies vaccinations and dog licenses.  Rabies vaccinations 

must be done within 30 days after the dog reaches four months, and regularly thereafter before expiration of the current 

certificate.  Landlords are responsible for informing their tenants of this requirement. 

  $  5.00 neutered male or spayed female 

  $10.00 unneutered male or unspayed female 

  $35.00 multiple license (up to 12 dogs-each dog after 12 is $3.00 per dog) 

Please send a separate check and a SELF-ADDRESSED STAMPED ENVELOPE for the dog license.  No dog license will 

be issued without presenting a current rabies certificate, which shows the name of the pet, the color, breed, sex, name of 

clinic, date and name of vaccination, plus serial number (an invoice or statement showing a date only is not valid).  Proof 

of neutering and spaying is also required unless noted on rabies certificate. Certificate(s) and license(s) will be returned to 

you in your self-addressed stamped envelope. If you have multiple dogs, please make sure you have sufficient postage on 

the return envelope. 

If a previously licensed dog is no longer with you, please advise the clerk/treasurer so it can be removed from records. 

ALL DOGS NOT LICENSED BY APRIL 1 OF EACH YEAR WILL BE SUBJECT TO A PENALTY AND LICENSE 

WILL NOT BE ISSUED UNTIL ALL FEE(S) ARE PAID. 

 

 Snow plowing on town roads will be done by Dalen Kobes, John LeClair and Jacob Wavrunek, who 

continue to keep our roads safe and in good travel and driving condition.  We remind you again, please do not push 

snow across roadways nor leave snow in the roadway or on shoulder, and always keep private driveways and 

roadways plowed wide enough to accommodate emergency vehicles. 

Another reminder, since we are now in the heating season, everyone should make sure that your outside 

furnace vents are clear of any obstructions, including built up snow, and if you burn wood, check your chimney for 

any build up and have it cleaned to prevent a chimney fire. During the Christmas season, if you have a real tree, 

remember to keep it well watered. 

Also, we remind you that, even in winter, a burning permit is required in the Town of Two Rivers.  There is 

no cost for the permit, but if you fail to acquire one and the fire department is dispatched, you could receive a 

citation.  Burning permits may be obtained from Fire Chief Mark Leichtfuss at 920-517-0765 or go online and 

request your permit at  https://apps.dnr.wi.gov/burnpermits.  All questions regarding burning can be directed to the 

fire chief at the above number. 

Electronic recycling has gotten costly, so, beginning January 1, 2024, the Board has implemented a fee 

for any TV or monitor 50 inches or under of $20.00 for each item, paid at the time of drop off at the town 

recycling center.  The town cannot continue to accept these items for free and then must pay a disposal fee.  If 

your TV/Monitor is over 50 inches you will have to take it to the Manitowoc County Recycling Center at 3000 

Bassroad Road in Manitowoc, which also charges a fee for these items. 

 

THE TOWN’S WEBSITE IS A GOOD PLACE TO START WHEN YOU ARE LOOKING FOR   

INFORMATION WITH REGARD TO MEETINGS, RECYCLING CENTER, FIRE DEPARTMENT, 

AND SPECIAL EVENTS THAT MAY BE HAPPENING-PLEASE CHECK IT OUT!     

www.townoftworivers.com 

THANK YOU AND PLEASE CONTINUE TO BE SAFE AND HEALTHY IN 2024! 

https://apps.dnr.wi.gov/burnpermits
http://www.townoftworivers.com/

